DUTCH FLAT COMMUNITY CENTER

BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING MINUTES

MONDAY, September 9, 2013
Present:  

Tom McDonnell, President


Laura Resendez





Bob Pfister, Vice President


Leland Lyter





Neil Allen, Treasurer



Jim Sanders


Marybeth Blackinton, Secretary

Joanne Blohm





Shana Brown, Corresponding Secretary
I.  Call to Order

Tom called the meeting to order at 6:15 PM
II.  Roll Call

All Board members were present
III.  Review, Approve Minutes

Shana moved, Jim seconded, motion carried to approve August minutes as presented
IV.  Events

1.  WHITE ELEPHANT SALE (August 31-September 2)


Laura presented the total collected so far – with more continuing to come in – is approximately $10,500.  It was a very successful event.


Laura would like to retire as coordinator of the annual sale.  Shana has agreed to accept the position.


Marybeth mentioned she had researched purchasing a new vinyl year-round sign that we can post on the building which advertising the sale.   She found one that will cost approximately $65.


Laura also presented a proposal to operate a year-round store in the back room upstairs (behind the stage).  It has been cleaned out and would be able to accommodate a lot of clothing and every day household items (sheets, towels and cook ware).  The dates of operation could be Fridays (since the bookmobile is parked in front on Fridays) and the 2nd Saturday of every month since the church across the street has their pancake breakfast then.  All members agreed the store would be a good idea to try.  There will be a Holiday Boutique on the 2nd Saturday of November but the room won’t be ready for the store to start operation then; possibly after the first of the year.

2.  “DOWN HOME” CONCERT (September 7)


It was agreed the concert and BBQ went well.  The weather cooperated but unfortunately, the turnout was a little low.  That was possibly due to it was set up sort of at the last minute, late advertising and not being able to put the event in the last edition of the newspaper.   It may have been too soon after the White Elephant Sale as there were still a lot of the items that had not been sold or put away.  

3.  SEPTEMBER POTLUCK (September 17)


Rebecca from Mt. Pleasant Farms, a Community Supported Agriculture operation, would like to make another presentation at the September potluck.  Marybeth will coordinate.


NOMINATING COMMITTEE - Rochelle Baiocchi, Toni Fonseca and Joanne Blohm have not been able to meet and find any potential candidates for the Board.  


Tom suggested that each Board member state whether they are interested in staying on the Board and in what capacity so the Nominating Committee knows what positions are available.  Tom spoke with Eleanor Bridges who is willing to stay, as well as all the others are also except Neil who advised that he would like to resign from the Board completely after three years due to personal conflicts.  Marybeth indicated she would be willing to assume the Treasurer position which would leave the Recording Secretary position open.  We have a potential of 11 positions – there are currently 3 vacancies.  

4.  NOVEMBER ART WEEK (November 16-23)

Jim mentioned that it would be nice if we could get a local winery to bring some wine to serve on the opening night.  Marybeth will research contact information for the vineyard on Lincoln Road in Gold Run.
V.  Building

Tom reported that once the Board approves the grant application, we should try to have all the work completed by July 4th, 2014.

1.  WINDOWS UPDATE

Tom met with Ron McKeown who can repair the windows.   He will provide a custom-made window for slightly more than the vinyl clad replicas.  
Tom moved to hire McKeown Millwork to repair the windows.  Marybeth second, motion carried.  McKeown will need a $1,225 down payment/retainer.

2.  BACK STAIRS

Laura presented a written proposal submitted by Steve Holmes, a local contractor, volunteering to repair the stairs and bring them up to code.  He estimated the value of his work would be approximately $1300.  Marybeth moved, Jim seconded, motion carried to accept Steve’s bid to repair the stairs.  Tom requested that we get a copy of his license to have for our files.


Jim reported we need to order siding from Hills Flat.  Tom suggested that we approve up to $750 for materials.

3.  BELL TOWER / BAT PROBLEMS

We can’t do anything for another month until the bats migrate out.  Then we need to repair the floor so we can install a screen on the inside of the bell tower.
VI.  Grounds

1.  COUNTY GRANT

Tom reported the Board will be meeting this week to approve the grant application.


2.  TREE REMOVAL

We need to coordinate the tree removal with the fencing contractor.  
VII.  FINANCES

1.  TREASURER’S REPORT


Neil presented the Treasurer’s Report.  The current balance of the checking account and CD’s is $69,615.06.

2.  FUTURE FUNDRAISING



Tom suggested we start thinking about more fund-raising activities in the next month as we will be using a substantial amount in the near future.

VIII.  Old Business

1.  COMMUNITY NEWSPAPER


Still no progress has been made finding someone to assume the editor position.  Marybeth is of the opinion that if the Board members collect the submissions by the different contributors, then the Colfax High School Journalism class might be able to put the items together in a format to send to the printers.

IX.  Next Meeting:
October 14, 2013
Submitted by:  Marybeth Blackinton, Recording Secretary
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